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Inside stories  

 STRATEGIC PLANNING   WORKSHOP 

 CLINIC OPEN DAYS 

 NATIONAL CHILD PROTECTION WEEK 

 BURNS AWARENESS WEEK 

 DIETICIANS DAY  

 ROBIN HOOD FOUNDATION 

 ISIBHEDLELA KUBANTU 

 HGRH  WELLNESS   DAY  

 NURSES DAY  

 NEW MANCO MEMBERS 
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MANCO members listening attentively  to the presentations  

HGRH Management hosted its  Annual strategic planning  workshop at Regal Inn Hotel on the 18-

19 April 2024.  The purpose of strategic planning  was to set overall annual goals for the institu-

tion and to develop a plan to achieve them. It involves stepping back from the day-to-day opera-

tions and asking where the institution  is headed and what its priorities should be. The workshop 

was attended by the hospital executive management, extended management, District Monitoring 

& Evaluation Manager; Head Office Strategic Directorate officials and Rev S Shangase .  

HGRH management in a Strategic Planning Workshop  
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 A key concept in the process of strategic planning is 

that of “Responsible Conversation”. This is when indi-

viduals enter into conversation with shared intentions 

that carefully consider the accuracy of the information 

shared and the manner in which it is shared. This con-

cept is based on the principles of transparency, truth-

fulness and awareness of related socio-cultural and 

socio-economic impacts or implications.  Responsible 

conversations allows for respectful and factual com-

munication in the workplace which aims to facilitate a 

safe space atmosphere. Such an atmosphere leads to 

thought provoking and creative idea sharing which 

helps achieve goals more effectively.  This concept in 

the work place also fosters team synergy or collabora-

tion. Colleagues learn to use their various skills and 

strengths to complement each ‘other. Responsible Con-

versation  provides a Platform for getting great Ideas. 

Presenting the prepared speeches is one thing to pro-

duce ideas in a freely environment that allows in an 

environment that you are comfortable about knowing 

that no one is going to judge you, no one is going to 

say ohh! This idea is outdated this particular person is 

not updated with the current trend.  

 

 

Responsible conversation should be the 

foundation of all communication at 

HGRH. As we journey to achieve our 

goals, we encourage everyone to imple-

ment this respectful and factual com-

munication method. Let us work to-

gether, through responsible conversa-

tions, to improve our services to the 

community we serve/our community.   

“I want to walk into a family of HGRH who is free from gossip, where people are able to 
converse with one another. You end up gossiping about the things you can open up about. 

Let’s be free from gossip.   

Hambani Ngalamandla Eninikiwe wona” 
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On the 26th of April 2024; Mpumuza clinic Hosted its annual opening day. This day aimed to raise aware-
ness to the community of the various clinic services offered.  The community came out to attend the 
event in numbers accompanied by their Honorable Chief Inkosi Nsikayezwe Zondi.  Youth related services 
were emphasized on this day; particularly family planning services to combat unwanted pregnancies and 
HIV related services to combat the spread of HIV in the community. This community was commended by 
the managerial team for coming out playing their part in ensuring they get appropriate health care. 
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On the 13th of June 2023  Sondelani clinic hosted its annual open day  event. The open day aimed  to pro-
mote better health care in the community and  to educate the community on services offered at the clin-
ic. The department of correctional service , SAPS and different  organizations  like Sanlam, Old mutual, 
Incema and HSRC joined the festivities.  The local schools rendered isicathamiya and ingoma entertain-
ment. The day was blessed  by the motivational speaker Pastor Sthembiso Zondo and Senior Manager: 
Medical Services  Dr K.J Gabela representing HGRH executive management.  

Audience listening attentively to the speakers 

Audience listening attentively to the speakers 
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HGRH celebrated its protection week on the 6th of June 2024, where the mothers, guardians, kids and 
grand mother were taught  on how to  protect themselves and kids under their care. Children's protection 
week is a long series of events , programmes and campaigning to help raise awareness against abuse , ex-
ploitation , neglect and violence  towards children .  
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Ms P Bhengu (ANM) giving an educational talk to mothers  

HGRH Surgical Outpatient Department conducted an awareness with the aim to raise the awareness on  
skin burns.  Our clinical Psychologist, Occupational therapy, Physiotherapist and dieticians were pre-
senting on how to take care of a burnt patient.  The emphasis was made on the following “People need to 
eat healthy food, eating makes the healing process easy, eating helps with rebuilding the muscle.”  The 
following were causes of burns  Tea/ Hot water ,coffee, steam, heater  and Electric cord.                                                                                                                              

Presentation and exhibitions to the participants 
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 This year’s theme for dieticians and nutritionist  week was “the role of dieticians and nutritionist in public 
health issues” this theme is there  to encouraged and promote health and well being  of the community. 
With the changes in our lifestyles, it is vital  that we nip  in bud, and ensure  early  education to prevent  
diseases of lifestyle at a later stage in life. So our aim this year was to  ensure that  everyone is  aware of 
their  BMI  so that they can take necessary steps to manage , if needed, and  or change their lifestyle 
choices. This means they can either maintain current weight  or lose to meet a healthier and BMI, so 
know your BMI today and see your dietician  to make better eating choices. 
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The Robin hood is the NPO  that was  formed  formally on 2007,  the founder of Robin Hood  Cindy Nor-
cott, she provided clothing for 10 underprivileged  babies with her own daughters clothes. Seeing mums  
crying with joy  and hearing  horror stories    of some of new babies leaving  hospital  without clothes  
motivated Cindy and her team  to  volunteers to intensify   their efforts  and  the “love the  babies”  pro-
ject was Born.  The Robin hood  foundation  visited HGRH  to donate clothes  for our  new  born babies , 
they gifted  80 babies from  our maternal wards, Labour Ward, D5, KMC and  3F. 

Exhibition and provision of services by Dietician team 

The screening   table . 
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On the  12th of June 2024  the HGRH took their services to the  people of Mpumuza Community, Hospi-
tal  together with the community  structures  and the chief of Mpumuza . The community of Mpumuza 
Came in numbers to  receive  the services  that were to be offered  to them. The services that the hospi-
tal brought were:  Testing and screening of HIV and TB, Family planning  circumcisions   DIABETICS,EYE 
TESTING, DENTAL,PHYSIO  DEPARTMENT,  and OCCUPATIONAL THERAPHY DEPARTMENT. 
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Exhibition and provision of  hospital services at Mpumuza Traditional 
Court 
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 On the 22nd of May 2024,Harry Gwala Regional Hospital hosted a Health wellness day. The main Aim 
of the day was to promote healthy living and provide employees with resources to help them im-
prove their overall health and wellbeing. There were different exhibitors from different companies 
which includes: ABSA, Inkunzi wealth group, GEPF, Eye clinic, dental AND physio, dietitians and the 
screening station. 
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Exhibition and provision of screening services to the employees 
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HGRH its annual nurses day on the  15th of  May 2024 at Ms Njozela Hall . The purpose of the  day 
was to honour the dedication of the nurses  who provide patient care and  play an important role in 
promoting health and wellbeing of the Edendale community and surroundings.  The theme for 2024 
nurses Day “our nurses. Our future. The economic power of care”  
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Candle lighting led by the CEO Mrs. NT Nxaba & Deputy Manager 
Nursing Mrs. NC Ngubo 
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Physical Address 

Harry Gwala Regional  Hospital 

Lot 89 Selby Msimang Road 

Plessislaer  

 

Postal Address 

Private Bag X509 

3216 

Web Address : www.kznhealth.gov.za  

Switchboard: 

033 395 4911 

Switchboard Fax Number 

033 395 4060 

Mrs. S Mncube 

Assistant Director: Communications 

  

Welcome to the team! We’re thrilled you chose to join us and can’t wait 
to see what you accomplish with your unique ideas, abilities and  

 positive attitude! 


